Court Grammar School

INTEGRITY - HUMILITY - COMMUNITY

Dear Kindergarten (2022) Parents and Caregivers,
BOOKLIST ITEMS FOR 2022

As you will be aware, we use a composite fee at Court Grammar School. In essence, this
means that your fees are inclusive of booklist/stationery items as well as incursions and
excursions throughout the year. As a School, we order all of our booklist items from the
same supplier. This allows us to ensure that all students have the same resources and
that these are all in place for the first day of term. It also reduces your stress of school
supply shopping and keeps prices low due to bulk ordering.

However, there a few very small items that cannot be sourced via our suppliers at
competitive prices. These are items which can most likely be found on your weekly trip to
the supermarket. These items are things we often call upon you to provide as the year
progresses. We thought it would be more organised and appropriate to ask if you could
perhaps provide these items on your child’s first day of School. For Kindergarten, these
items are:

All children:

Court Grammar School Homework Bag (from Uniform Shop);
Small rest cushion 30cm;

Tissue box;

Glenn 20 disinfectant spray 300g;

Ajax spray ‘n’ wipe 750ml.

Thank you in advance for your support in this matter. In trying to keep costs down, we feel
it more prudent to source these items via yourselves rather than pay more from a larger
supplier.

Kind regards,
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Stuart Learmonth
Head of Primary

9 December 2021
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